August 2020 Newsletter











Pro Shop 360-457-6501 Club House 360-457-7348 824 S. Lindberg Rd., Port Angeles, WA 98362

PRO SHOP NEWS Chad Wagner Reporting, PGA Head Golf Professional

Ladies & Gentlemen,

Peninsula Golf Club Event Schedule for August 2020 Upcoming Events-

- \cdot August 1st- Tip & Tuck event. Tee times 7:30am-2pm (book your own). Course will be set up as tough as it can get!
- · August 8th-9th: Member-Guest or Member-Member Tournament. Please sign-up ASAP in the pro-shop
- · Saturday, September 5th & 6th- **42nd Annual Fall Shot**gun! Entries available in the pro-shop.

 Mens Club Championship.

A huge congratulations to Jade Tisdale, our overall gross champion and Al Osterberg our overall net champion!

Jade Tisdale shot a 1 over total of 145 for the two days to claim his first Mens Club Championship. Al Osterberg shot a 8 under total of 136 for the two days to claim the net Championship.

Complete results were emailed out. Thanks for the great participation!!

Hope to see you all on the course soon!

Best regards, Chad Wagner

New Covid-19 Requirements:

Dear Members:

As many of you are aware due to increased Covid-19 cases across the state Governor Inslee has announced changes to the Safe Start laws that apply to businesses.

Commencing Thursday, July 30th the following changes will affect our clubhouse business, below is a brief summary of the regulations, a complete summary of the changes is attached for your reference.

Indoor dining is limited to members of the same household.

All parties and tables must be limited to 5 people per table or less for inside or outside dining.

Customers must wear a face covering/mask anytime they are not seated, while being seated, going to the restroom and while they are talking at tables and not eating.

Alcohol sales must end at 10pm.

We thank you for your cooperation and compliance with these regulations in our effort to protect our business and the health and safety of our members/guests and staff.

Working together will get us through this!

Board of Directors

Peninsula Golf Club

August 2020 Page 2

From the President

Deborah Jacobs

As many of you may have noticed there are several projects in process around the property, such as rebuilding the ladies #16 Tee box, repairs to parking lot areas where trees have buckled the asphalt, replacing the deck rails on the ramp to the service window and the step to the ladies locker room. Also, Tory & Gerald are in the process of purchasing much needed new equipment for the course.

These projects, along with those we have completed such as the new roof on the clubhouse, decks stained, kitchen painted, and new netting on the south side of the driving range have all been carefully planned and budgeted, and would not be possible without members donating their time, expertise and our members dues. The #16 ladies tee box project has been made possible and almost entirely funded by the Ladies Club.

We would like to "thank" all those who have donated their time and funds to these projects and look forward to planning and budgeting for more, as time and funds are available, such as repairs to the cart paths and repainting the cart sheds, to name a few.

On another note, we appreciate everyone's effort in supporting our decisions to make PGC a safe and healthy environment to enjoy and play golf in this unprecedented time.

Deborah, President Board of Directors

Membership Report—July 21, 2020						
	<u>Name</u>	<u>Effective</u>				
Applications:	Kenneth Ferrante Assoc.Sngl	6/18/20				
	Braden Konopaski Jr. Sngl	6/23/20 7/1/20 7/7/20				
	Nathan Angevine Jr. Sngl					
	Derek Sparks Student					
	Denise Clarke, Seasonal	7/7/20				
	Larson Chapman Jr.Sngl	7/14/20				
Resignations	0					
Status Change	0					
Membership Totals						
Certificate	128					
Junior	10					
Certif-non- resid.	3					
Associate	7					
Seasonal	6					
TOTAL	154					



Administrator News Laurie McDonald

Our Clubhouse is open to have lunch and beverages Tuesday through Sunday and we are serving breakfast on Tuesday, Thursday, and Saturday mornings. Also, please feel welcome to make menu suggestions for specials.

Big thanks to the Ladies Club for their HUGE contribution to the repair on Hole #16.

If you know of any business or have a business of your own that would benefit from advertising on our course please let me know. We have several spaces available. Annual fee is \$750 and

comes with twelve rounds of golf and we will provide the sign.

We have cart sheds and lockers available. Let me know if you would like the agreement form.

Just a reminder, I'm here Tuesdays and Thursdays to keep your contact information up to date, process your payments, and answer your questions or concerns. (360) 452-6856 or email me at pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

Thanks, Laurie



Peninsula Golf Club August 2020 Page 3

CLUBHOUSE NEWS

Rena Parish

The Clubhouse is still open for inside and outside dining. As the rules change we will send emails to everyone notifying you of the changes at the clubhouse.

Thank you to everyone for your continued support by coming in and grabbing something to drink and a bite to eat.

Thankyou, Rena Parish Clubhouse Manager and Staff

pgcrenaparish@gmail.com or call the clubhouse at *360-457-7348.*

Ladies Club Notes Cindy Schlaffman

The Ladies Club continues to play each Wednesday through the summer at 9 a.m.

Rena Peabody was crowned club champion for 2020 and Sue Barber was second low gross. Nan McAllister took low net honors with Ruth Thomson coming in second. Congratulations ladies!!

All women are invited to join in on the games every Wednesday. We welcome our members and guests!

2020 Men's Club Champion, Jade Tisdale (Left)

2020 Men's Club Low Net Winner, Al Osterberg (Rt)

CONGRATS!



Golf Rules

Gary McLaughlin

What is the Ruling?

Your opponent in a match chips his ball onto the green, where you have been waiting for him to play. His ball stops on the line of your intended putt. You mark his ball and place it a few feet away. Should you be penalized?

The answer will be posted in the clubhouse.

Apologies

If you were one of the recipients of a recent email requesting help from me, my apologies for the intrusion. Unfortunately, a hacker/bot or some such evil thing got into my email and apparently sent many emails. I think I have resolved the issue. There was a positive outcome—several people called me about the email that I had not had contact with in guite some time!!

Sandy Granger, PGC Newsletter Editor

August 2020



Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
						1
						Tip & Tuck Event 7:30 am to 2 p.m.
2	3 Clubhouse Closed	4	5 Ladies Club	6 Men's Club	7	8Member- Guest, Mem- ber-Member Tournament,
9 Member- Guest, Member- Member Tourna- ment	10 Clubhouse Closed	11	12 Ladies Club	13 Men's Club	14	15
16	17 Clubhouse Closed	18 Greens & House Committee Mtgs 5 pm Board Mtg 6 pm Members Welcome	19 Ladies Club	20 Men's Club	21	22
23 2-Man Scramble	24 Clubhouse Closed	25	26 Ladies Club	27 Men's Club	28	29
30	31 Clubhouse Closed			September 5t Fall Shotgun! the pro-shop.	Entries availal	

Clubhouse Hours Aug 1 – Aug 31, 2020

Monday Closed

Tuesday 06:30 am to 5:00 pm
Wednesday 11:00 am to 7:00 pm
Thursday 06:30 am to 5:00 pm
Friday 11:00 am to 5:00 pm
Saturday 10:00 am to 5:00 pm
Sunday 11:00 am to 4:00 pm

Newsletter Editor—Sandy Granger rsgranger50@hotmail.com 360-461-2203



Golf Professional Chad Wagner 360-457-6501 cwagner@peninsulagolf.club

Administrator Laurie McDonald 360-452-6856 pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

<u>Clubhouse</u> 360-457-7348 *Call Rena Parish to book your Party or Special Events

pgcrenaparish@gmail.com
Superintendent Tory Clayton 360-457-6508